International Education Committee (IEC)

Minutes #2

Friday, October 3, 2008

C-Chairs: Elaine Haglund/Vlatka Velcic
Present: David Anglin (At-Large, Music), Hamdi Bilici (Business Admin.), Michael Blazey (Health and Human Services), Ken Curtis (Center for International Education), Chris Druzgalski (Engineering), Esteban Fernandez (At-Large, Biological Sciences), Craig Fleming (At-Large, Theatre Arts), Rebecca Groff (Student-Athlete Services), Elaine Haglund (Education), Nathan Jensen (Center for International Education), Yu Ji (The Arts), Betsy McEneaney (Liberal Arts), Nilufer Medora (Health/Human Services), Sharon Olson (Staff Council), Shireen Pavri (Education), Laura Portnoi (Special Academic Projects), Raul Reis (CSU Acad. Council/Int’l Programs), Carlos Silveira (The Arts), Edward Smith (Business Admin.), Sherry Vatter (At-Large, History), Vlatka Velcic (Liberal Arts), Emyr Williams (Study Abroad Subcommittee)

Absent Voting Members: Terre Allen, Eileen Bosch, Elson Browne, Bei Lu, Richard Haesly (on sabbatical), Tom Kelty, Leslie Kennedy, Robin Lee, Cecile Lindsay, Catherine Martin, Leslie Nord, Jose Rivera-Chang 

Guests: Dr. Michael Solt, Dean, College of Business Administration

The meeting was called to order at 11:40 am.

I. Introduction

A.  Agenda was approved.

B.  Minutes of the September 12th, 2008 meeting approved. 

Special Orders:  Dr. Michael Solt, Dean of the College of Business Administration

Dean Solt reported that, while he has only been at CSULB since June, he has been involved in the strategic planning for the College of Business Administration to increase its presence abroad. He participated in a retreat to increase a presence that is already strong (300 international students are currently majoring in Business Administration). He noted the college's study abroad program in Singapore. 

In cooperation with the American Language Institute on campus (UCES), there are 42 German students taking 12 units each, and a number of students from Sweden are also enrolled in classes.

One of the problems that our international students are having is that some are unable to register for the classes that they need (particularly in impacted majors). The Direct Exchange students need to receive some help in registering for their classes, but matriculated students are in the same situation as any other student.

Ken Curtis also noted that the CBA’s study abroad program in Vietnam is a tremendous success.  He also pointed to the fact that the education system in Vietnam is undergoing a massive redesign and that the officials in that country are using the CSU as a model.

During the discussion, Raul Reis announced that the Resident Director positions in the host countries are open to all faculty.  He asked that Dr. Solt talk up the positions to CBA faculty who would like to serve in this capacity and spend the year abroad. The deadline for applications is December 1.

II.
Announcements/Reports

Ken announced the implementation of the Passport Office on campus and thanked Student Services and the Career Development Center where the office is housed. Students should be asked if they have passports to stimulate them to go to the office and get passports. The answers and information are also available on the website. Visas are also obtainable through the assistance of the campus Passport Office.


Ken also told the committee that he spoke at a meeting in San Francisco recently about the need to coordinate the global activities of the entire CSU system. There is no office to coordinate the study abroad programs offered by the universities of the CSU.

III. Old Business

A.
First reading of the revision of the Institutional Linkage Policy: the major changes are designed to clarify the procedure by which the committee makes recommendations to the AVP, the Provost, and the President. Procedural information has been omitted.


Nathan Jensen proposed that a standing committee be formed to 1) examine existing institutional  agreements, 2) reevaluate linkages to determine if activity warrants continuance, and 3) review proposals for additional linkages.

Nathan further proposed the following make-up of the subcommittee: Three staff members from the Center for International Education, four faculty members (three from the IEC), one ad-hoc member who would be the appropriate chair of the area subcommittee. The standing committee would look at existing linkages and investigate the need for additional agreements.

The second reading of the revision of the Institutional Linkage Policy will be in one month and any suggestions should be sent to Nathan Jensen.

B.  Call for Proposals for the International Projects Awards program

 
The committee reviewed the “Call for Proposals” for the annual International Projects Awards. The committee suggested that the form should emphasize the overall purpose of the program, that of directly benefiting students.  Although the program is not designed to assist in faculty development, “scouting” trips are valid for faculty planning to offer an overseas study course. The program is enhanced and legitimatized when the dean of the college understands and promotes the program.  Pursuit of matching funds is encouraged, as are collaborative projects among faculty in different departments and colleges.

IV.
New Business

Elaine Haglund solicited from the committee the priorities for the year, along with the current priority of education abroad (including study, service, and internships). There was discussion about making international students more visible and to make a better use of their increasing presence.

Additional Announcements

Carlos Silveira announced that the American Association of Colleges and Universities is hosting a conference on international education, October 16-18.  Carlos will send the information for those interested.

The annual Study Abroad Fair will be held  in the campus quad on October 15 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Anyone can log on to the website to learn more about the many overseas opportunities.

The “Seven Days of Service” will be conducted the week of October 20-25, by the Center for Community Engagement.  Events are to be held at the Anatol Center.  The faculty workshop are designed to encourage faculty to integrate community service into their university courses.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

These minutes have not yet been approved.




Craig Fleming
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